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September 18, 2024 
 
 
 
Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife 
PO Box 43200 
Olympia, WA 98504 
 
Attn: Lisa Wood, EPA Responsible Official and SEPA/NEPA Coordinator 
 
RE:  DNS-24-038 - Mattoon Lake Access Redevelopment 
 I-90, milepost 108.75 to 109.10, Lt. 
 
We have reviewed the proposed project and have the following comments. 

 
 The subject property is adjacent to Interstate 90 (I-90), a fully controlled limited access 

facility with a posted speed limit of 70 miles per hour.  WSDOT has acquired all access 
rights to I-90 from the abutting property.  Direct access to I-90 is prohibited.  
 

 The WSDOT right-of-way fence typically lies one-foot inside our right-of-way line and 
must not be altered or moved. 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment on this proposal.  If you have any 
questions regarding our comments, please contact Aaron Hatfield (509) 268-8497. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Stephen P. (Phil) Nugent 
Region Planning Manager 
 
SPN: jjp/akh 
 
cc: SR 90, File #2024_010 
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